
 
 

HAINAULT ROADS CLUB   
 
        

RESULT SHEET 
  

 67TH OPEN HILLY TIME TRIAL 
SUNDAY 5th March 2023 

 
 

(A SPOCO SE qualifying event) 
(Promoted for and on behalf of Cycling Time Trials under their Rules & Regulations) 

 
 

Event Secretary: 
Graham Mann, Gann’s Cottage, Ongar Road, Stondon Massey,  

Brentwood, Essex. CM15 0EF   (Tel: 01277- 823286) (Mob. 07717- 833736) 
 

Timekeeper:  Mr. Trevor Pedley 
 

 Prize Awards Time Prizes 

1st Place Alexander Speirs – Harworth & Disctrct CC  1.10.37 
 

£30.00 
 
2nd Place Matt Steel – Pronto Bikes 1.10.59     £20.00 
 
3rd Place                     Luke Walton – Elevate RT 1.11.12         £10.00 

    
 
1st Lady Alice Elwood – Islington CC 1.31.45 £30.00 

    

    
 
1st Team Harworth & District CC 2.24.45 £20.00 

                                                    (Alexander Speirs 1.10.37/Alex Carley 1.14.08)   

    

    

 



 

 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:- 

 

1. THANKS TO ALL RIDERS AND MARSHALS FOR MAKING THIS EVENT ABLE TO BE 

RUN AND FOR SIMON AND THE TEAM (BETH, ANNE & MARGARET) BEHIND THE 

COUNTER FOR REFRESHMENTS BEFORE, DURING AND AFTER THE EVENT.  

 

2. THANKS ALSO TO TREVOR PEDLEY FOR TIMING ONCE AGAIN.  

 

3. SINCERE THANKS TO ALL THE MARSHALS FROM THE HAINAULT ROADS CLUB AND 

ALSO NON-MEMBERS GRAHAM DALLOW, HUGH WILLIAMS WHO OFFERED HELP TO 

MARSHAL THIS EARLY SEASON LOCAL CLASSIC. WITHOUT THE SUPPORT OF THESE 

MARSHALS AND FRIENDS THE EVENT WOULD NOT BE ABLE TO BE HELD. THANKS 

TO YOU ALL. DESPITE BEING QUITE COLD IT WAS A BETTER MORNING THAN WAS 

EXPECTED EARLIER IN THE WEEK, THE ROADS WERE DRY AND ONLY ONE RIDER 

ENCOUNTERED A MECHANICAL PROBLEM DURING THE EVENT. 

 

4. CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL PRIZE WINNERS AND THANKS TO EVERYONE WHO 

STAYED BEHIND TO CONGRATULATE THEM.  

 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

I would like to say a big thank you to all competitors for entering, the numbers were down again on 

previous years like many other events nationwide at the moment which regrettably reflected on the 

prizes. It was good to see many of the usual suspects riding again, some I only speak to once a year. 

 

The weather kind this year and although cold, the roads were dry. 

 

I trust that you all had your fill of the post race refreshments, courtesy of Simon (a qualified chef), Beth, 

Anne and Margaret and enjoyed the general banter and conviviality in the HQ.  

 

Well done to all prizewinners and thanks again to all marshals and helpers.  

 

Graham Mann 

Hainault Roads Club. 

 

 

 


